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Chairman Ginter, Ranking Member Boyd, and members of the Community and Family Advancement Committee, my name is Amy Roehrenbeck, and I am the Executive Director for the Ohio CSEA Directors’ Association (OCDA).  OCDA is a membership organization of county child support enforcement agencies (CSEAs), dedicated to strengthening Ohio’s child support program.  Thank you for the opportunity to come before you today to present testimony on HB340.

Child support is but one of the many programs that families in Ohio access for services.  We have one in every three children involved in our program, and many of these children are also part of our sister programs, which include Medicaid, SNAP, Cash Assistance, Children Services and Child Care.  The parents we serve in child support may also be part of those programs, as well as the Workforce programs.  

As technology has evolved, our programs have lagged behind, especially in the area of data sharing.  We recognize the need for all of us to be able to serve families more holistically, but our data remains in program-specific vacuums.  When a family seeks assistance from multiple programs, we are not always able to share information about that family with one another, and this can cause frustrations for the families, as well as the caseworkers in the individual agencies. This can also cause delays or unnecessary work in cases that could be remedied by having read-only access into each other’s systems.  

A current example of this frustration concerns the ability for child support workers to access case information regarding parents and households on Medicaid.  Our child support workers have had read-only access into the CRIS-E system for years.  This access has allowed us to gather wage data, verify income and household breakdown, and get up-to-date benefit information to better work our child support cases.  Most of our child support caseworkers do not have read-only access into the Ohio Benefits (OB) system, and that is causing issues in the counties, and creating more work on both sides to get this information verified in a timely fashion.  

We support the idea of better data sharing mechanisms between our programs.  In its current form, HB340 does not specifically apply to child support enforcement agencies, but we want to be involved in expanding its provisions to include child support, and also to make clarifications that will allow for better data sharing across our programs, within the bounds of federal and state law.  

We need to find a better, more efficient way to serve families across our programs, and to break down unnecessary silos and utilize technology in smarter, more holistic ways.

I appreciate your time today and am happy to answer any questions you may have.  

Thank you.  
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